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August 28, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The enclosed contract, if approved, will allow the Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) to continue providing services at the King County Housing Authority’s (KCHA) Southwest Area locations through November 30, 2008.  These community policing services work with low-income populations to decrease crimes and improve their communities.  This agreement provides the Park Lake Homes and other communities with a dedicated storefront officer who maintains a storefront location, performs some patrol services, conducts community meetings, and offers various crime-prevention programs.

Park Lake Homes and the other properties covered by the agreement are located in the Sheriff’s Office Precinct Four area.  Sites covered by this agreement include Park Lake Homes, the new development “Greenbridge” and associated properties within it, Yardley Arms Apartments, Burien Park Apartments, Munro Manor Apartments, Boulevard Manor Apartments and Arbor Heights.  The storefront currently is located at Park Lake Homes.

The goals of the joint KCHA-KCSO policing action plan are to reduce crime and to improve residents’ perception of safety.  To this end, the Sheriff’s Office will provide services that include block watch education, crime prevention classes, community policing, and patrol.  Program components include but are not limited to: 
· Conducting community crime watch and crime prevention meetings with residents;

· Supporting the activities of on site recreation, social services programs, resident council and KCHA;

· Patrolling the communities by bike or foot to deter and prevent criminal activity;
· Supporting the efforts of social service agencies, schools, job support and health care providers serving resident families; and

· Engaging youth in the community with programs to develop solid relationships with the future young adult population.
In the past, the storefront deputy has supported and led residents as they promote many crime prevention and community policing activities.  The following are just a few of the successes the deputy reports:

· At one site, stolen vehicles were becoming a weekly occurrence.  After several months of crime-watch meetings, KCHA arranged for a summer BBQ for all the tenants.  Organizers gave away clubs (vehicle security devices) as door prizes and now most tenants use them.  In combination with patrol emphasis, auto thefts are greatly reduced.

· The tenants in KCHA housing are often from different countries and speak different languages.  Many of these people are afraid of the police because of experiences in their home countries.  The deputy has crime watch meetings translated into several languages so that all participants learn how to call 911, get a translator on the line, and report problems in their community.

· The deputy provides reports to KCHA regarding criminal activity involving tenants, whether it occurs on or off site.  These Law Enforcement Information Reports (LEIR) are a valuable tool for the manager to issue notices, which may result in tenant compliance or eviction.  The use of LEIRs has resulted in the eviction of tenants who were involved in assaults, drug dealing, auto theft, and other crimes thereby making the KCHA properties and their communities safer.

· The sheriff’s storefront is a place where residents and staff know they can air concerns or share successes.  Discussions range from loud neighbors to gang violence.  The deputy also participates in the Southwest Boys and Girls Club after-school and summer activities for the children and teens, many of whom credit the club with keeping them out of trouble.

In conclusion, the Sheriff’s Office has provided services at Park Lake Homes and other nearby properties for several years in partnership with the KCHA.  The KCHA has worked diligently to secure funding for a broad, multi-disciplinary approach to crime prevention and reduction for its residents.  Through this contract, the Sheriff’s Office can participate in this ambitious and worthwhile project. 

Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this contract, please contact Captain Dan Pingrey, KCSO Contract Services Unit, at 206-296-4183.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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